

# BOYANUP PRIMARY SCHOOL

# Independent Public School

boyanupps.wa.edu.au

Telephone (08) 9732 3700

Absentee SMS 0437 204 580

boyanup.ps@education.wa.edu.au

Principal: Mr Justin Grasso

Justin.Grasso@education.wa.edu.au

Find us on Facebook

Issue No: 11 July 26th 2023

#### Welcome Back to Term 3

Welcome back to Term 3. I hope you all had a wonderful relaxing holiday with family and friends. A reminder that this Thursday 27<sup>th</sup> July, is School Photo Day. Please ensure your children are well presented and dressed in their school uniform to have their photo taken.



#### **PEAC Program**

The PEAC Program provides part time extension and enrichment for exceptionally abled students in Years 5 and 6. PEAC offers a range of courses that provide identified students with work that is intellectually challenging. Next week, testing will be undertaken for all students in Year 4 to have the opportunity to be assessed for suitability for the PEAC Program. The scores from the test will be used in the selection of students for PEAC courses and extension programs during 2024 to 2025.

#### **Parent Parking**

I would like to ask families if they could park a little closer together and not leave large gaps when parking beside other vehicles on the verge. This will maximise the number of vehicles that can access safe parking before and after school.

#### **Kitchen Development**



Great news, we have commenced preparations to establish a purpose built kitchen area between TA06 and TA03 in the Central Area. The large divider is gone, temporary furniture has been put in there and now we are waiting for quotes to replace the carpet with vinyl in that area. The large tiled mural of the school emblem will be relocated onto the wall adjoining the entrance doors to the Central Area. Watch this space for more updates.

#### **School Board Vacancy**

A vacancy has arisen on the School Board for a Community Representatitive. If anyone knows a community member who would be keen to sit on our Board and contribute towards supporting our school, please contact the school office. Community members share a variety of perspectives and expertise and bring the views and context of the wider school community to the school.



#### School Development Day - 17th July

Staff were involved in an intense day of professional development last Monday which also included learning how to effectively use VR Headsets and Class VR in the classroom. Staff found the experience very worthwhile albeit some experiencing a little motion sickness after some time. The headsets will be integrated into lessons throughout the



school into the future. Thank you to the P&C for kindly donating the money for these devises to be purchased for our children.

#### **Hanging Baskets**

A call out to families. We are looking for donations of old wire framed hanging baskets so we can build possum dreys with our students. These dreys will then be carefully placed around the school, forming a home for our friendly possums. If you have any hanging basket frames you would like to donate, please bring to the front office and we will pass on to the corresponding staff.



Mr J. Grasso Principal

#### Photo Day – Thursday 27th July

Our school photos will be taken tomorrow – Thursday 27th July.

All students will have their photo taken. If you would like to order photos please place your order through <a href="https://www.msp.com.au">www.msp.com.au</a> using your child's individual shootkey.



Last day for ordering online is Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> August. Late orders will receive a \$30.00 archive fee.

Family photos **cannot** be ordered online. Family envelopes are available at the Office. Envelopes and payment need to be handed to the photographer tomorrow.

#### **Canteen News**

Canteen will be moving to Fridays this Term commencing this Friday 28<sup>th</sup> July.

Our canteen is in **urgent** need of volunteers to be able to continue operating for the remainder of the school year. Without support from our school families canteen may have to move to a fortnightly basis with a limited menu selection.

If you can spare a couple of hours on any Friday, our Canteen Manager Marji O'Connor (0410 501 895) would love to hear from you. No experience needed.

#### Year 5/6 Camp

Last week the Year 5/6 class headed to Perth for camp. It was an early start on the Wednesday morning with students arriving at Bunbury Train Station at 5.30am, to catch the Australind and it was full steam ahead from there. Once in Perth it was go, go, go with us visiting the Museum and Perth Mint where the students learnt a lot about the gold rush and history of Western Australia.

Next it was off to Parliament House where we met with Jodie Hanns our local member of Parliament and the students took part in a mock sitting of Parliament to introduce a new bill. At Fremantle Prison we learnt about WA's convict history and afterwards we headed to Sandrinos for a delicious meal. Next, we headed to ice skating which was by far the favourite part of the camp for most of the students and for us adults. We were very entertained by the theatrics and mishaps of the students and also very impressed by how well all of them were skating by the end of the session.

Finally, on the last day we headed to the Bell Tower where the students took part in ringing the bells then explored how things work at Scitech, before finally heading back to the train station for our trip home. Although it was exhausting a great time was had by all.

Mrs Kylee Ryan, Year 5/6 Class Teacher















## **BOOK WEEK 2023**

MONDAY 4th - FRIDAY 8th SEPTEMBER

# Nursery Rhyme Time!

### DRESS UP PARADE

Thursday 7th September - 9am onwards

Students are invited to dress up as a nursery rhyme or book character.

The parade will be followed by the PP/Year 1 Assembly after which everyone is welcome to partake in Morning Tea.

## SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR

Open to the community throughout Book Week at the following times: 8.30am - 9.30am/2.30pm - 3.30pm daily.

Students may also purchase items during recess and lunchtimes.

Our school earns a generous commission on all sales.

Please feel free to contact me with any queries.

Angela Brimson - Library Officer

9732 3700



#### **International Mud Day**

Boyanup Primary School celebrated International Mud Day, Term 2, 29<sup>th</sup> June 2023. International Mud Day was created to encourage communities to come together and show appreciation for each other and our earth. With a huge help and support from the P&C we were able to create an art and earth/mud experience for the whole school to enjoy. Students were provided with 4 rotations to explore; using their senses, creativity and whole school values to work together and produce art in nature. Parents and students assisted in the organisation of and the collection of natural resources to be explored. We hope you all enjoyed exploring the earth and coming together as a community. The warm milos were a crowd pleaser.

Miss Fiona Mullen, Art Teacher

















#### **School Fees**

# School Fees and P & C Contributions can be paid at the school office (Eftpos or cash) or by direct debit.

BSB: 066507 Account: 00901091

**Reference: Family Name** 

Every payment assists our school and our students.

#### **CURRENTLY PAID 65.00%**

	10%	20%	30%	40%	50%	65.00%	70%	80%	90%	100%
١										

#### **Term Planner**

2023 BOYANUP PRIMARY SCHOOL

2023 BOYANUP PRIMARY SCHOOL							Term Three		
Wk	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Sat	Sun		
2	24 July	25	26 Newsletter	27 School Photos	28 KINDY	29	30		
3	31 July	1 Aug	2	3	4	5	6		
4	7 Aug	8	9 Newsletter	10 Assembly TA6	11 KINDY	12	13		
5	14 Aug	15	16	17	18	19	20		
6	21 Aug	22	23 Newsletter	24	25 KINDY	26	27		
7	28 Aug	29	30	31	1 Sept	2	3		
8	4 Sept	5 Let's STAMP Out Bullying Incursion	6 Newsletter	7 Assembly PP/Yr1 Lorikeet	8 KINDY Winter Carnival Senior Students	9	10		
9	11 Sept	12	13	14	15	16	17		
10	18 Sept	19	20 Newsletter	21	22 KINDY Students last day	23	24		
Н	25 Sept Queens Birthday	26	27	28	29	30	1 Oct		
Н	2 Oct	3	4	5	6	7	8		

Term Three